	Minutes of the Patient Participation Group

Held on 14th November at Ethelbert Road Surgery
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Attendees:
	Name
	Representative from:
	Initials

	Michael Stewart (Chairman)
	Rural Hub (Bridge & Littlebourne)
	MS

	William Pettit
	Rural Hub (Bridge & Littlebourne)
	WP

	Elizabeth Kirkwood
	Rural Hub (Bridge & Littlebourne)
	EK

	John Todd
	City Hub (Ethelbert Road Surgery)
	JT

	Peggy Pryor
	Rural Hub (Bridge & Littlebourne)
	PP

	Cate Wortham
	Rural Hub (Bridge & Littlebourne)
	CW

	Peter Holwell
	Rural Hub (Bridge & Littlebourne)
	PH 

	
	
	

	Janet Stellon
	City Hub (Ethelbert Road Surgery)
	JS

	Dr James Hinksman
	GP Partner
	JH

	Lorna Benwell
	Practice Manager
	LB

	Carol Hitchcock 
	Dispensary Manager
	CH

	Nicola Cloughey
	Social Prescriber
	NC

	
	
	


	01
	Welcome and Introductions

MS welcomed members to the meeting.
LB introduced herself
	MS
LB


	02
	Minutes of previous meeting / matters arising – 
Minutes and actions of the previous meeting were discussed and the following actions were still outstanding: 
· How many views the surgery website has  - LB to find out for next meeting

	MS
LB

	03
	Staffing

Eddy Rossini (partner) has now left the practice

JH- We now have a full complement of ACPs (Advanced Clinical Practitioner)
New staff:-

Yemisi Broughton (ACP) –midwifery background

Chris Mummery (ACP)-paramedic background

New secretary-Sharen Horne

New receptionist-Lyndsey

Jackie Duprez (new female GP starting in January)-anaesthetic background

We are currently waiting for partner’s plaques to be updated

Do we employ many locums? Yes we do employ locums but these are normally regular locums who have worked for us before
Complaints 
LB stated there was a backlog of complaints but this has now been looked at by Sue Harrison (complaints coordinator). We currently have approx. 35 complaints. We are now trying to deal with complaints verbally so hopefully they will not become a formal complaint. Response time is 25 working days. Only one complaint has exceeded 25 days (due to a number of complex issues)
Friends and Family texts have been sent out on how to rate our services. Results will be published on our website and on noticeboards once we have compiled the results on a monthly basis. We are looking at using the website more to provide information and communicate updates and possibly using Facebook in the future. 

A question was asked at how information will be available to those who are not IT literate.

LB- information will also be on noticeboard and monitors. Monitors are not working at Ethelbert Rd, Some of our monitors are going too quickly – the provider will be looking at this at Ethelbert Road on Monday 21st. We will also be looking at the other issues with monitors ASAP.
In the future the website, monitors and Facebook will all display the same information (within reason).
Appointments
The new appointment system was discussed
JH said it was going OK but not yet perfect as it was still early days

Dr Jim Cole and Jackie Horne are overseeing this.
A question was asked about waiting times for appointments. It is normally one week but appointments can be booked up to two weeks prior if requiring a specific GP.
Telephones

A comment was made that it was still difficult to get through on the phone

LB acknowledged there was still a problem and she is meeting the telephone provider next day of this meeting to discuss some of the problems for example why calls are being cut off. A call back facility is now available or patients can also come into the surgery instead of phoning.

It was also asked if anyone was left in the queue at the end of the day-no, staff will stay on or extra staff will answer until all the calls have been answered.
UPDATE: LB meeting with the phone provider has hopefully acknowledged the issue that dropped callers out the system, this will be monitored moving forward. There was also a slight issue with turnover towards the end of the day which has been resolved and should not affect callers anymore. LB and reception managers now have access to reports and monitoring toolkits so will work towards data analysis and ensuring the phones run as effectively as possible.  

Monitors/acoustics/confidentiality

LB said the monitors/acoustics was being reviewed. There has been a provider issue at Ethelbert Rd monitors which looks like engineers will be on site on 21 Nov to resolve. Bridge & Littlebourne monitors will be reviewed to ensure all consistently working and providing same information and sound for confidentiality purposes. 
JT said it was not very confidential at the reception hatch, could there be a solution maybe a partition? LB- there is a room available at Ethelbert Rd receptionists can use if necessary but will look at further ideas. LB
PP,LB a discussion took place about the NHS app and patient access. Patients have to request access to medical records, however the full access function has been paused at the moment due to safety concerns and third party data concerns. The practice offer a limited access facility which still remains. Results for blood tests and scans would not be available to view until after the doctor had looked at them and processed them
A comment was made that patients can be worried about test results. LB will raise with Dr Jim Cole as to how this can be relayed to patients so as not to worry them

Nominated/named GP

The process for patients named GP was discussed. A patient can request a salaried GP or partner to be their named GP. The request will need to be made in writing to change. You can ask who your named GP is.
PP asked if particular GPs had specialities (GPSI). JH –not really, for example all GPs will see mental health patients and refer as necessary. Dr Kim Gardner now has women’s health clinics (e.g. coil fittings)
Social prescriber

Nicola Cloughey explained her role as social prescriber. She has her own mobile number so there is no need to go through the main surgery telephone line. There are two social prescribers based in the annex at Ethelbert Road. Patients can self-refer as well as referrals s from GPs
	LB
JH

JH

LB

JT

LB

PP

JH

LB

NC

	04
	AOB

WP-population health management – Population health management focus and address ways that resources can be allocated to improve the health of a group of people. The most common focuses are drivers of health such as income, education, housing etc, health behaviours and lifestyles, local environment and integrated health and care systems. 
NEXT MEETING: Tuesday 7 February 2023 at 12.30pm at Ethelbert Road. 


	WP


LIST OF ACTIONS:
	Action 1
	Find out how many views the practice website gets
	LB

	Action 2
	Sue to resend the complaints policy to PPG 
	SH

	Action 3
	Monitors to consistently show same information at a suitable readable speed
	LB

	Action 4
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